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Pastor’s Page 
Dear Members and Friends, 

Greetings and peace to you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. Summer has arrived! 

Can’t you just feel it? Like a door opening and a smile spreading across your face. Ahh. Flowers are everywhere. 

Sandals and short-sleeves are back in the front of the closet. The days are long and lovely. What a gift. 

In the cyclical nature of things, we are enjoying the participation of an increased number of younger families in 

our worship and fellowship. As we are always called to do, the Worship/Music Team and I are endeavoring to 

make them welcome. To that end, this summer we will take some opportunities to be a bit less formal and more 

interactive/experiential when we gather to worship God together.  

Primarily in July and a couple of weeks in August, the worship services will be pared down a bit and, with any luck, 

run about 45 minutes instead of an hour (pray for me). In July and August, we will experiment with keeping young-

er worshipers up in worship throughout the service, except for during the sermon and reflection time when we  

will engage our young people in the conference room. Then we will invite them back into the sanctuary to show us 

how they reflected on the scripture. They will finish the service with us. It will be fun! 

We will further experiment with preaching followed by congregational response, using a microphone so all can 

hear. That means, I will send you all the scriptures for that Sunday on the previous Monday so that you can con-

sider the texts yourself. I will make my comments on the passage(s) at hand and then open the floor to you all to 

say what the scripture readings made you think or wonder about. It will be fun! 

We will also take communion by intinction in July and August. I know this is an uncomfortable thing for some of 

us. That’s okay, Jesus often leads us to places of engagement that stretch us. That is part of growing up in the life of 

faith. But if mobility is your concern, rest easy, there will be communion servers on hand to bring the elements to 

you in your seat. (Say it with me:) It will be fun! 

I've joined a neighborhood book club to be more engaged with my neighbors. The first book we read kind of        

annoyed me. It was not the kind of book I choose to read in my leisure time. So I was concerned about attending 

the potluck discussion. But of course the group is delightful and I had a wonderful evening with them discussing 

our ideas. Well, it turns out the first book was a slow pitch and our next book is the real deal. It is entitled, The 

Things We’ve Seen, and it is some new-fangled way of writing by Spanish author Augustin Fernandez Mallo, and it 

hit like a brick wall. I can barely find a way into it. I have (no joke) just started reading different pages to see if any-

thing jumps out at me.  

AND YET, something has stuck in my brain from it. The author describes a researcher who went looking for silence 

in nature. They traveled all over the globe and discovered that silence simply does not exist in nature. Nature,    

being alive, is always creating sound. The first Sunday of June, I preached on the creation text found in Genesis 1. I 

preached about the way God allows life to be, and to be abundantly. When we begin to notice the abundance of life 

around us in spaces we expect to be quiet, I encourage all of us to pause and thank God that we are experiencing 

such an abundance of life in this season. Let us recognize the precious gift in our midst that others yearn to experi-

ence. Let us be glad, and join in, making a joyful noise together.  It will be fun! Blessings & peace, Pastor Katie 




















